March 23, 2011

The Honorable Frank Lautenberg

United States Senate

324 Hart Office Building

Washington, DC 20510

Fax:  202-228-4054

Dear Senator Lautenberg:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) strongly supported the “Military Health Care Protection Act” (S. 604) in the 110th Congress and requests that you introduce this legislation in the current Session of the 112th Congress.  The bill would have limited TRICARE fee increases for retirees under age 65 to no more than annual cost-of-living-increases (COLAs) determined by the Consumer Price Index (CPI).

The Department of Defense is proposing a $30 increase for individuals (from $230 to $260) and $60 for a family (from $460 to $520) in 2012, and thereafter linking annual increases to a yet-to-be-determined index for health care inflation. The Pentagon estimated a 6.2 percent health care inflation index for future adjustments, while CPI based adjustments would be significantly less than that amount. 


This issue is important to FRA members and the Association appreciates your past leadership on this issue. As stated in the Findings and Sense of Congress Section of
S. 604, “The demands and sacrifices (of military service) are such that few Americans are willing to bear or accept them for a multi-decade career.”

Your consideration of this request is appreciated and the Association stands ready to provide assistance in advancing this legislation. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


 JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
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